







December 5, 2010
Scholarship Foundation of Santa Barbara 
P.O. Box 3620

Santa Barbara, CA  93130

Re: Sarah Alexander

Dear Madam/Sir: 

It is a pleasure to write in behalf of Sarah Alexander’s application for your scholarship. I have known Sarah for about two years, and I am very impressed with her as a student and a person. Sarah excelled in her undergraduate work here at UCSB, earning a 3.86 cumulative GPA and being on the Dean’s Honor List several times. She graduated Magna Cum Laude, as one of the top 10 students in the Department of Sociology. 

I have no doubt that Sarah will do an outstanding job during graduate school and later as a teacher in the classroom. She has two sons of her own and is doing a beautiful job raising them. She is a compassionate parent who loves young people and knows a great deal about their many needs. From what I know about her, she will be a quick learner and care about the entire graduate and classroom experience. She is a very bright and motivated person who is looking forward to a career in teaching. 
I first met Sarah when she earned an outstanding “A” grade in my Soc 185P course on pragmatism. She was eager to master study skills and learn as much as possible. We walked back from class to my office on many days and I came to know her very well. She always made intelligent and thoughtful observations about the course and began to share some of the details of her life with me. I could see a person who wanted to gain pragmatic information for making wise decisions in life; and she made the best of all the information she had at her fingertips. Then she took two additional courses from me—socialization (Soc 142) and the sociology of drugs (Soc 176D)—again earning high “A” grades and talking with me regularly about the things she was learning. 
Sarah truly values her education and knows how to maximize her use of the educational opportunities. As she says: “Perseverance, time management, organizational skills, and dedication have been viral aspects of my success,” and I am certain that you will be impressed with her in your program. 
When Sarah took my Soc 142 course on socialization, we talked a great deal about her two children, having very meaningful conversations about childhood socialization, learning theory and methods for intervening when socialization does not work out well. Sarah is very sensitive to the problems that people can have in life and the need for effective programs for helping people overcome difficult life conditions. Sarah has considered doing research on education: She told me that she has considered serving as a mentor for high risk girls in high school, and collecting data that might help improve on the community outreach programs that could be tailored to help young people of many different types of suboptimal backgrounds. I was impressed with her ability to conceptualize a research study from start to finish. Even if she does not conduct such a study, she has the intelligence to do useful research. 
Sarah sets very high standards for her own work and she has a great eye for detail. It is a pleasure to work with her and you will always find her work to be of the highest quality. She has outstanding communication skills: She speaks clearly and dynamically, capturing people’s attention with the clarity of the direction in which she takes her communications. She is creative in solving problems and helping people work together cooperatively. She is exceptionally well organized and makes sure that her work is done professionally, carefully, and with attention to detail. Sarah has a wonderful sense of humor that everyone enjoys. Sarah is one of the most hard-working, honest people you could hope to know. 

In summary, Sarah is truly an outstanding person who will make many valuable contributions throughout her professional career. She is forward looking, with the ability to plan her time and activities to attain long-term goals. In addition to having a keen mind, she is serious, conscientious, hard working and very responsible. She is a happy, well-adjusted person with whom it is a pleasure to work. Sarah earns my highest level of recommendation. She needs and she deserves scholarship support. If I can be of any further help to you, please do not hesitate to phone me at (805) 967-4995. 

Sincerely, 

John D. Baldwin

Professor

baldwin@soc.ucsb.edu




1/12/09

Sarah, 

All 6 of your letters went in (3 on Friday and 3 today). 

You have done so much excellent work that it was a joy to write for you and I am certain that you will be accepted for graduate studies. Please let me know which school you select. If it is UCSB, we will be able to stay in contact during your graduate work, since Janice and I are interested in the topic you will be researching. 

All the best and Happy New Year!!!

